CENTRAL TEXAS AIRPORT

April 15, 2009

The Honorable Glenn Hegar P.O. Box 12068 Capitol Station Austin, Texas 78711

Re:

Proposed Legislation - Central Texas Airport

Dear Senator Hegar;

Several public meetings have been conducted with Bastrop County and the City of Bastrop. We plan several additional meetings with other city and school districts in Bastrop County to be sure all of the interested parties are informed about the Central Texas Airport project. We have been asked to provide additional information before resolutions of support will be considered.

The economic, social and educational benefits that will be derived from this project will impact all of the residents of Bastrop County and much of the central Texas region. We believe that it is in the community's best interests to continue to work with all of the area's interests.

In support of this effort we request that you suspend efforts to complete and introduce the proposed legislative bill draft that we provided. We thank you for your help and the efforts of your staff. We will keep your office informed on the progress in the development of the Central Texas Airport.

Best regards;

Central Texas Airport, LLC

&ames R. Carpenter, Manager

Cc: Patrick Lindner, Jerry Kyle, Jerry Hooper